
 

 

Friday 13th January 2023  
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am pleased to introduce Ms Kibela as Assistant Principal to Mulberry UTC. Ms Kibela joined us at the 
start of this term and is leading the schools’ work on pastoral care and safeguarding and is very 
committed to ensuring all students feel supported whilst in school and in planning for their futures. 
 
Well done to the group of Year 11 students who travelled to Mulberry School for Girls on Wednesday to 
participate in the Trust Maths conference. There will be more of these sessions running this term. 
 
Thank you to Mr Wright and Ms Turner for taking 25 creative industries students in Year 12 to the 
Othello Conference at the National Theatre on Tuesday. Students’ enjoyed the chance to meet with 
the cast and creatives of the NT production as well as interrogate the themes and ideas within the play 
and the creative choices made by the production. 
 
The first week of public exams is now complete with 18 exams now having taken place and a further 6 
next week. Students have taken these seriously and have taken up opportunities to attend final revision 
sessions planned by their teachers.  
 
A reminder that: 

 Students with a 9:00am exam should be in school no later than 8:20am 
 Students with a 1:30pm exam will already be onsite and will have an early lunch to be ready no 

later than 1:00pm (offsite lunch not permitted for Year 12 and Y13 with exams) 
 
Exams Timetable – Next Week 
 

Date 
Start 
Time 

Durati
on 

Year 
Group Exam 

Mon 16 Jan 09:00 02:00 Y13 Health and Social Care: U4 Anatomy & Physiology 

Mon 16 Jan 09:00 02:00 Y12/13 Applied Science : U3 Scientific Analysis & Report 

Tue 17 Jan 09:00 01:30 Y13 Digital Media : U6 Soc Media & Globalisation 

Tue 17 Jan 09:00 01:30 Y13 Health and Social Care: U7 Safeguarding 

Wed 18 Jan 13:30 02:00 Y13 Health and Social Care: U25 Research Method H & SC & CC 

 
Uniform, Dress Code and use of Mobile Phones 
 
The professional dress and attitude around the building is much improved. This has been a collective 
effort by parents, students and staff and we are extremely proud of the way MUTC students are carrying 
themselves around the building and to and from school. Mobile phones are now seen very rarely and 
students’ professional dress and uniform is almost perfect! 
 



 

 

Open Evening – Thursday 19th January 2023 
 
We are hosting an Open Evening for prospective Year 10s and Year 12s. Poster overleaf. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Ms S Brian 
Acting Principal 
 

  


